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TO: President and Members 
 Board of Retirement 
 
FROM: Kathryn T. Regalia 
 Chief Operations Officer 
 

SUBJECT: Independent Auditor’s Report, Report on Internal Controls and Compliance, 

and Report to Management 
 

 

As you will recall, each year SCERS undergoes a financial audit by an independent, 

external auditing firm. At the Board Meeting, Rick Green, Partner, and Leah Jue Cochran, 

Manager, of Macias Gini & O’Connell, LLP, (Macias Gini) will present the three attached 

reports to your Board:  

 

 In the Independent Auditor’s Report as of and for the fiscal years ended June 30, 2016 

and 2015, Macias Gini expresses a ‘clean’ opinion on SCERS’ financial statements 

based on its audit. The Independent Auditor’s Report is also contained in the Financial 

Section of SCERS’ Comprehensive Annual Financial Report on pages 18-20.  

 

 The Independent Auditor’s Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting and on 

Compliance and Other Matters Based on an Audit of Financial Statements Performed 

in Accordance with Government Auditing Standards (Report on Internal Controls and 

Compliance) noted no matters involving internal controls that Macias Gini considered to 

be material weaknesses, and their tests disclosed no instances of noncompliance or 

other matters that are required to be reported under Government Auditing Standards. 

 

 The Report to the Board of Retirement contains communications required by auditing 

standards. 
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Mr. Green and Ms. Cochran will be available to answer any questions during the meeting. 

If you have any questions in the interim, please call me at 874-9088. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  Concur: 

 

 

 

Kathryn T. Regalia  Richard Stensrud 

Chief Operations Officer  Chief Executive Officer 
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